


7.   The Group notes the remarks of the Advisory Committee in regard to the proposal to redeploy the 
Regional Aviation Safety Office from the Office of the Director to form a new UNLB tenant unit named 
Aviation Safety Assurance and Safety Promotion Unit. The Group highlights the importance of clear and 
consistent policy as well as criteria in establishing tenant units. We would like to seek further clarification 
in regard to the proposed Regional Aviation Safety Office. 

8.   The Group notes with appreciation the efforts made to establish a scalability model for UNLB based on 
the estimation of full-time equivalents. The Group reiterates that the scalability model applied in UNLB 
should be in line with the scalability model applied to other centers of the United Nations Secretariat. We 
would like to seek more information regarding the application of sacalability model in validating the 
number of posts at UNLB. We also look forward to future efforts in refining the scalability formula, 
including workload factors, efficiency gains, and a clearer linkage between workload factors and full-time 
equivalent requirements.  

Mr. Chair, 

9.   The Strategic Air Operations Centre of UNLB, the Transportation and Movements Integrated Control 
Centre and the Global Procurement Support Section of RSCE are parts of an integrated supply chain 
management approach. We encourage the Secretary-General to continue his efforts in improving the 
overall supply chain management in order to provide rapid, effective, efficient and responsible services to 
peacekeeping missions. 

10.  The Group assures you our readiness to engage constructively in order to reach a successful conclusion 
on this agenda item.  

I thank you, Mr. Chair. 

 

 

  

 


